                                                       USATF Adirondack Association
                                                                         Meeting
                                                              Thursday, July 21, 2005
                                                         RACC, University of Albany

The meeting was called to order by George Regan at 7:15 pm.

Attending: George Regan, Jim Bowles, Jim Gilmer, Anthony Mills, Lisa Mills, Jim Egan, Don Baum, Kermit Cadrette, Bobbi Palma, Emily Bryans, Pat Glover 

It was moved (Jim Egan), seconded (Bobbi Palma), and passed unanimously that the minutes from the May meeting be approved.

I. Officers’ Reports:

President’s Report - George Regan thanked all who worked on the Junior Olympic meets, both at the Association and the Regional levels.  Queensbury proved to be an excellent venue.  Profits made at the Regional meet offset losses at the Association meet.  Both events were very successful.  Special thanks to Nicole DePasquale for her efforts in the organization of both.  We will be hosting the Regional meet again in 2010.
     There is an LDR workshop in Indianapolis on August 26-28th.  Our association has money to help defray costs for those who plan on attending.
     The National USATF annual meeting will be in Jacksonville, FL on November 30th through December 4th.
     10 Mile Association Championship (Adirondack Distance Run) on July 3rd was well attended.  Ceramic mugs were handed out to individual age group winners, and medals were given to winning team members.

Secretary’s Report - Chris Rush was unable to attend, but did submit a report which was handed out.  It also included a 2005 Budget Estimate Worksheet showing income and expenses to date: income - $44,153.12  &  expenses - $45,587.02.  In his report, Chris once again emphasized the importance of having budgets in place for each of the sports committees for the upcoming year.

Membership Report - Kevin Sheuer contacted George prior to the meeting and reported that 59 events had been sanctioned through our association so far this year.  This is the normal amount.  95 events were sanctioned during 2004.  Club membership is at 35.  Current individual membership is at 1217, which is the second highest total to date since 2000.  Kevin’s report was circulated to the group.

Vice President’s Report - Roberto Vives was unable to attend, but did submit an email prior to the meeting.

II. Sports Committee Reports:

Track and Field - Richard O’Reilly submitted a written report with the following 3 tentative dates for the ‘06 indoor meet series: January 15th, February 5th, and March 5th, each one from 2 to 5 pm at SUNY Albany.  U Albany track coaches will also be hosting a free event clinic prior to one of the meets.  We currently have a $2000 grant for track and field for ‘06.  Thanks was also expressed to Bobbi Palma for recruiting volunteer officials and their fine work at the Junior Olympics.

Men’s LDR - Pat Glover reported that our upcoming Association championships include:                            Watervliet Arsenal City 5K on September 25th  (Men’s Open and Masters)
     Mohawk Hudson River Marathon on October 9th (Men’s/Women’s Open and Masters)
     Stockade-athon 15K on November 13th  (Men’s/Women’s Open and Masters)
     Turkey Trot 10K on November 24th  (Men’s/Women’s Open)

Race Walking - no report 

Youth Athletics - Jim Egan reported that the JO Association and Regional meets were very successful thanks to all those who participated.  Several athletes from our region were signed up to go to the nationals.  Other upcoming events include the Adirondack Association JO Cross Country meet on November 6th at Saratoga State Park, the Regional JO XC meet at Bryant College in Smithfield, RI on November 20th, and the National JO XC meet also at Bryant College on December 10th.

Cross Country - George reported for Rob Picotte that there will be a meeting on Tuesday, July 26th regarding the Open and Masters Championship XC races to be held on October 16th at the Saratoga State Park.  For the second year in a row we are hosting the National Masters USATF Men’s and Women’s 5K XC Championships.

Road Race Management - Approximately $20,000 was made on the Freihofer’s Run for Women.

Officials - Bobbi Palma reported that the next officials meeting/workshop will be held in early to mid September at SUNY Albany.  Training will include cross country and horizontal jumps in track.  Thanks to Nicole Pasquale for making the palm pilot training possible at the JO Regional Meet for officials.  A nominating committee is being formed to nominate new officers for the officials association.  We currently have 56 officials in various stages of certification.  Officiating assignments for the fall road racing and cross country seasons have been made.

Women’s LDR - Emily Bryans reported that the recent Bruegger’s Bagel run served as the Association 5K Women’s Open and Masters Championships and was quite successful.  $1500 was given out in prize money between open and masters runners and teams.

Road Race Technical - Jim Gilmer reported that there will be a Road Race Course Measurement Workshop on August 27th and 28th at SUNY.  It will be sponsored by USATF Adirondack in conjunction with HMRRC and the Albany Running Exchange.  Presenters will include Amy Morris, regional certifier for NY State and Mike Wickiser, USATF/RRTC Chairman.  There will be no charge for participants, but they must bring their own Jones Devices.  USATF does have some available.  This is open to anyone in our association.  It can also serve as a refresher course for those who have already taken a measurement course.  It is hoped that 10 to 12 people will emerge from this course as certified.

III. Old Business

George reiterated the importance of getting representatives from our association to the national conventions.  This year the national convention is in Jacksonville, FL., November 30th to December 4th.  Bobbi Palma moved, (seconded by Jim Egan) that $1000 over and above the registration fees be allocated to support individuals who might want to go.  The motion passed unanimously.

IV. New Business

George discussed Chris Rush’s plan on forming a finance committee whose primary purpose would be the preparation of an annual budget and to review/recommend to the Executive Committee and Board pertaining to any contracts/agreements contemplated by the association.  Chris will be seeking volunteers to serve on the committee.

George contacted Kevin Scheuer to head up the nominating committee for this year’s slate of officers.  Anyone wishing to be on the committee should contact George or Kevin.

Bobbi Palma expressed concern over the number of road racing and track meet conflicts and suggested we take particular note of the larger events and try to have schedules established as far ahead of time as possible in order to minimize the number of major event conflicts.  She also reminded everyone that there is a specific certification procedure that everyone who wishes to become an official must follow, including an annual rules review.  All prospective officials must go through the Officials Chairperson.

George brought up the importance of doing Coaches Training workshops in our association.  Level One training should be held every two years in an association, according to USATF guidelines.  Discussion ensued regarding the need to provide this service to the running community.  George will try to set up a Level One workshop for this fall or next spring.  There is also the possibility of having it in conjunction with our indoor track series, utilizing part of the $2000 grant.

There was discussion about having the dates for the JO association, regional, and national meets established at the earliest possible time to allow the athletes to prepare and build their training consistently.  We will be requesting that our region hold its regional meet at the same time the other regions do.  Regional meets should be held at approximately the same time, leading up to the national meet.

Discussion was held regarding Chris Rush’s suggestion to hold this year’s annual association meeting in October, but it was stated that we need to have our association elections by October 1st.  Therefore, the annual meeting will be held on September 22nd.  

Discussion was held regarding the procedure for nominating and electing officers.

Anthony Mills discussed the possibility of having the association youth, open, and masters track championship be part of the Liberty Tour next year.  George explained the bid procedure.

Jim Egan made a motion (seconded by Bobbi Palma) that the meeting be adjourned.  The motion was passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Pat Glover for Chris Rush
